
  

GRAND MASTER’S RESPONSE 
CHRISTMAS 2023 

 

To the Right Eminent Grand Prelates, the members of the Committee on Religious Activities, and to all 
Knights wheresoever dispersed: 
 

Greetings in the Name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
 

A profound appreciation from Lady Kim and me to the Right Eminent Grand Prelates and the members 
of the Religious Activities Committee for their most gracious toast this Christmas Season. Our world 
continues to be one of unrest and uncertainty. However, we do have a reason during this blessed season 
to celebrate. 
 

Sir Knights, this is the joyous season we commemorate the Birth of JESUS of Nazareth, Emmanuel, 
author of our salvation, and the Great Captain under whose Banner all of us have enlisted. 
 

On this day so long ago, there was born in Bethlehem of Judea, one who laid aside the godhead, and 
assumed mortal flesh; one whose glory, worth and grace no language can express; one who was born 
that our lives might be purified, and who died that our souls might be redeemed from the penalty of sin. 
 

Let us, as true Soldiers of the Cross, strive to profit by the birth, life, death, resurrection, and ascension 
of that divine Master, and remain His faithful soldiers unto death. Seeking strength to continue that 
struggle let us now offer this prayer of grace. 
 

PRAYER. 
 

ALMIGHTY and most merciful Father, remember us with pity, we beseech thee, and blot out the multitude 
of our transgressions, for thy beloved son's sake. And may the words of our mouths, and the meditations 
of our hearts be acceptable in thy sight, through Jesus Christ, our Lord. 
 

FATHER in heaven command thy blessing to rest upon all true Knights of the Temple wherever dispersed; 
bestow upon them a spirit of Truth, Justice, Courage, Constancy, Faith, and Humility, and make of them 
valiant defenders of thy holy religion. Teach them to feed the hungry, clothe the naked, and bind up the 
wounds of the afflicted, for Jesus' sake. Amen! 
 

The officers of the Grand Encampment and their families join with Lady Kim and me in wishing each 
of you and your families a Merry Christmas and a most fruitful New Year. 
 

 
Courteously,  

      
David J. Kussman, GCT  
Grand Master  

 
 
The foregoing toast to the Most Eminent Grand Master and his response thereto are transmitted to you with the 
request that you extend an invitation through the proper offices to all Sir Knights within your jurisdiction to join 
in the sentiments thus conveyed at some convenient hour, on or near the birthday of Christ, commonly called 
Christmas Day, December twenty-fifth, in the Year of Grace 2023. 

  


